Streets and Alleys Committee Meeting   Village Hall Monday, June 16th, 2025     7 pm

The Street and Alleys Committee Meeting was opened with Roy Dean Dickey, Streets and Alleys Chairman, Mayor Riley Goodwin, Kenneth Chandler Trustee, John Baker Trustee and Chad Easton, Village Administrator.  
Visitors present were:  Jeff Strieker, Superintendent, Lacey Schmersahl, Grade School Principal, Larry Weekley and Kathy Wright.
Jeff Striecker spoke about alley improvements at the grade school.  Potential to improve west to east boarding Mr. Harris’s Shed was discussed.  They sold bonds June 4th to add 6,000 sq feet on the North side of the building.  That will relocate the principal, nurse and secretary.  Drop off after initial school drop off will take place in the alley.  After the buses drop off and school starts all doors will be locked and the only access will be through the alley to enter the building.  Jeff wants to correct the alley to North Hamilton Street.  He agreed to look into covering the engineering fees for this project.  The committee agreed to coming to a solution which includes cutting down North Hamilton Street in front of the alley way.  
The alley way from North and South coming from East Lyons was discussed alternate ways to detour traffic without closing the road.  Also, ways to close the road and making it accessible for emergency personnel.  No final solution for this alley way.  
A discussion was had by Chad with the committee regarding MFT and the projects that they already committed to for oiling and chipping.   Discussion was held and the members of the committee would get back on cutting some of the streets to be oiled in order to reduce the overall cost and to incorporate the school project into this year’s funding.  
Kenneth made a motion and second was made by John to adjourn this meeting.  The meeting adjourned at 7:50 pm.


